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Term 2 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

Year 5/6 Camp  

Wednesday 7th to 9th May  

 

Mothers Day  

Sunday 11th May 

 

Year 10 WPL 

 Monday 12th-16th May 

 

Highschool GS Netball 

Carnival 

Thursday 15th May  

 

Year 3/4 Assembly & Open 

Classroom 

Thursday 22nd May 

 

Year 7 Cadet Camp 

Tuesday 28th-29th May 

 

Public Holiday 

Monday 2nd June 

 

RAC Road Safety Incursion 

Thursday 5th-6th June 

 

Spare Parts Puppet Show 

Tuesday 10th June 

 

Year 8-10 Cadet Camp 

Wednesday 11th-14th June 

 

Faction Cross Country 

Tuesday 17th June 

 

Year 2/3 Assembly & Open 

Classroom 

Thursday 26th Jun 

 

At the crack of dawn on the 25th April 2025, our   

Cadets held a solemn,  respectful and touching   

ANZAC vigil prior to the ANZAC service at the 

Lake Grace War Memorial, to honour the memory 

of the brave Australian and New Zealand Troops, 

who   sacrificed their lives on the sandy beaches 

of Gallipoli.  

 

A beautiful array of wreaths were lain at the 

front of the War Memorial and a ceremony    

followed, concluding with a shared morning 

tea. LGDHS would like to acknowledge Mrs 

Trevenen, Mrs O’Neill and the LGDHS Cadets 

on a well executed vigil and the Lake Grace 

CRC and RSL on the service! 

SCHOOL HOURS                   
 

Wednesday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Monday,Tuesday, Thursday & 

Friday 

8.45am—3.00pm 
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Dear Parents and Guardians,  

 

Welcome back to what is expected to be an incredibly busy 

term. I hope this newsletter finds you all well and rested after   

having a lovely break with your children.  

 

Term 1 Recap 

Recapping on last term, well done to all the Student    

Achievement Award Recipients presented with certificates at the 

last assembly in week 10! Congratulations also to the athletes who 

received certificates for breaking records in the faction and     

interschool swimming carnivals! What an amazing effort! 

On the last day of Term 1, we held our annual easter hat parade. 

I do not envy the judges who had to determine the winners of 

each category as there were so many beautiful creations!  

 

Premiers Reading Challenge 

The Premiers Reading Challenge is back and extends until June 

27th. Please make sure your children have registered and we  

encourage you to support them with the joys of reading. 

 

Staff 1st Aid Course 

On Monday the 28th April the staff attended the LG Subcentre to 

complete their First Aid Course , which now brings a wealth of 

knowledge to not only our school but into our community with all 

their shared and varied commitments. 

 

New Administrative Program 

This term our school will be embarking on embedding a new     

administration program from the Education Department. It is 

called Kaarditjin and will take over from the current Integris      

Program. This program manages attendance, notification and 

record keeping of students, we will keep you informed on the   

progress as we gradually learn ourselves. We are hoping this will 

be a smooth transition and not impact staff, students or families. 

 

Year 5/6 School Camp 

In Week 2 our Year 5/6 students embark on their school camp. I 

am sure they are all very excited to go and I look forward to 

hearing about all the lifelong memories they make whilst away. 

The students and families have put in a mammoth effort with    

numerous fundraisers to put toward the camp. Thank you to our 

parent helpers and Mrs Stubberfield for making this happen. 

 

Year 10 Work Place Learning 

Week 3 consists of our Year 10 students completing their          

workplace learning in town. If you see them working in any local 

businesses you support, please say hello and wish them well. This 

is an exciting opportunity for our students and I thank our local 

community businesses for their ongoing support.  

 

 

Message from the Administration Team 
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Secondary Netball Carnival 

During Week 3 our Secondary students will be going to Albany to attend the Great Southern Netball Carnival with 

Mrs Trevenen. Once again these opportunities do not happen without the hard work and dedication of our staff 

and the volunteers who assist them supporting the teams in the many roles required. Please ensure that your 

child’s forms have been completed and returned if they wish to go. 

 

Voluntary Contributions 

Reminder regarding voluntary contributions. We have Kindy in the lead with 91% payments received, Pre-Primary 

at 57%, Year 1-6 at 71%, Year 7-10 at 49% and 61% of Secondary  Electives paid. Payment of these contributions 

enrich your child's learning experience here at LGDHS.  

 
The WA Student Assistance Payment 

If you haven't already and still wish to, claim your WA 

student Assistance Payment by July 4th 2025. For more 

information follow:  

WA Student Assistance Payment  
 
Uniform Update 

Just a reminder regarding school uniforms. Please         

ensure that your child/children are dressed  

appropriately for school as per LGDHS Uniform Policy 

below: 

LGDHS School Uniform Policy 2025  

 
Staff Welcome Back 

Finally, we welcome back Ms Reidy who will continue 

to do a wonderful job teaching the primary students 

Auslan this term, Ms Willock who will continue assisting 

with secondary Science, Digital Technology and 

Auslan and also we welcome back from parental 

leave Mrs Klein who will take the primary students for 

Drama. 

 

We look forward to a productive term with lots of learning and collaboration from our LGDHS Team.   

 

Kind Regards 

LGDHS Administration 

Message from the Administration Team 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/wasap/eligibility-and-claiming
https://www.lakegracedhs.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/LGDHS-School-Uniform-Policy-2025.pdf
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Dear Lake Grace Community,  

 

Welcome Back! 

We hope you all had a relaxing break and that the 

kids are returning refreshed, excited, and ready to 

reconnect with their friends for another great term 

ahead! 

CROWN RAFFLE – WIN BIG! 

We’re thrilled to kick off Term 2 with an exciting 

fundraiser – our Crown Raffle! 

Amazing Prizes Up for Grabs: 

1st Prize: $700 Crown Gift Voucher 

2nd Prize: $300 Crown Gift Voucher 

Whether you’re dreaming of a luxurious stay, fine 

dining, or a relaxing spa day – these vouchers offer 

something for everyone to enjoy! 

How to Get Involved: 

Want to sell tickets? Please contact Debbie        

Carruthers. 

Want to buy tickets? Look out for ticket sellers around the 

school, or ask Debb who you can purchase from. 

Be quick – tickets are limited and selling fast! 

Winners will be drawn at our upcoming Trivia Night! 

TRIVIA NIGHT – SAVE THE DATE! 

Get ready for a night of fun and friendly competition! 

Date: Saturday, 19th July 

Time & location details coming soon! This is a fantastic evening 

for the grown-ups – full of laughs, great company and        

brain-teasing fun. Stay tuned for more updates in the coming 

weeks. 

WHAT WE’RE FUNDRAISING FOR: 

Proceeds from the raffle and Trivia Night will go towards     

something we’ve all been waiting for – a permanent television 

in the Lake Grace DHS undercover area. 

This will make a huge difference during graduations, movie 

days, and other special events – helping everyone see clearly 

and making setup a breeze. It’s a fantastic addition that will be 

enjoyed by students, staff, and our wider school community. 

With your support, we can make this happen! 

Best wishes, 

Sarah Clarke | P&C President 

Message from P&C President: Sarah Clarke 

Canteen Roster Term 2 
Canteen Roster Term 2 2025   

5/05/2025 Kelly-Anne Gooch Lake Grace Shire Carey Higgins 

12/05/2025 Simone Choi Wade Bambling Elise Bell 

19/05/2025 Karissa Pelham Wade Bambling LGDHS Office  

26/05/2025 Sam Argent Kiah King Elise Bell 

2/06/2025 Public Holiday Public Holiday Public Holiday 

09/06/2025 Carey Higgins  LGDHS Office Phebe Reidy 

16/06/2025 Tayla Stone  Nicola Kuchling Courtney Withnell 

23/06/2025 Teneeka Morgan Chloe McDougall Joely Slinn 

30/06/2025 Elise Bell Teneeka Morgan Carey Higgins 
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Easter Hat Parade 



 

 


